
Monday November 9th, 1964 

The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on 

Monday Novembar 9th,1964 with all members present. Bro. George 

Griffin opendd the meeting by reading the 42nd Psalm from the 

Bible. Bro. Thomas Griffith then lead in prayer asking Gods 

blessing on the meeting. The minutes of the previous meeting 

were read by our secretary Bro. Charles MacPherson, and they 

accepted as read. The report of the finances of the church 

were read by Bro. Allen Dron, and after a question by Bro. 

Roberson on the finances they were accepted as read. 

The report of the House Committee was read by Bro. Ambrose, 

and he gave us a report on the cement work in the back of the 
church. Also how hard it is to get a permit to have the work 
done. The matter of the tile in the foyer of the church is in 
very bad condition and to be put on top of the list for work 
in the curch that has to be done. 

A motion was made by Bro. Dron and seconded by Bro. Heintz 
that we purchase a metal storage cabinet for Sister Ruth Muir, 
and also two clothes racks one for the Primary Dept. and one 
for the Beginers Dept. Bro. Roberson to see Russ Seary about 
them. 

Pastor Roberson brought to the Boards attention a Church 
Visitors Card with a picture of the interior and the exterior 
of the church, one half can be signed by the visitor and put 
in the offering basket and the other half can be a souvenir 
of the church for the visitor. A motion Was made by Bro. 
Ambrose and seconded by Bro. Griffith to purchase 12,500 of 
them which can be had for 4261.00 dollars. Motion pasted. 

A motion was made by Bro. Roberson and seconded by Bro. Thomas 
Griffith that we send a check for 4150.00 dollars to help 
Pete Hunt in North Carolina who is in need of financial help. 
After a bit of discussion it was decided to take up an offering 
on Sunday morning and all over S150.00 to be sent to Pete. 
The Board will also try to help him further if he will send 
us each month an itemized statement of his expenses and funds 
for the month. 

A motion was made by Bro. Dron and seconded by Bro. Heintz 
that we look for a chtistian window cleaner to have the church 

_wwindows w iashed t ce a year Spring and Fall. Motion was passed. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Bro. Dron and seconded by 
Bro. Heintz . Pastor Roberson closed the meeting with a word 
of prayer. 

Charles MacPherson 
Secretary 
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